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Dear Mr. Foley,
 
I am writing in support of the Vineyard Wind cable project.  I believe the MVC and our
community have experience with a past cable installation that is very relevant.

As a reference, I am attaching and referring to the previous cable installation project DRI 641
– Comcast/NSTAR Undersea Cable (“Hybrid Cable”) approval that was reviewed by the
Martha’s Vineyard Commission in April of 2013.  This hybrid cable project was to install an
approximately 4.5 mile long undersea hybrid fiber optic and electric cable from Falmouth to
Martha’s Vineyard.  This hybrid cable was installed via a remotely-operated cable-trenching
vehicle or hydro plow, similar to the method that is being proposed by Vineyard Wind.  This
was reviewed  by the MVC for impacts in the water from Falmouth to West Chop, including
horizontal directional drilling (HDD) at its landing point in Tisbury.  The Vineyard Wind
cable is only traversing through Edgartown waters and the MVC will not be reviewing and
HDD for this project as there is no landing of this cable in Edgartown/Martha’s Vineyard
waters.  
 
Section 3.4 of the Decision, Benefits and Detriments says the following:
“The Commission finds that the probable benefits of the proposed development would exceed
the probable detriments”.  
“The Commission finds that the proposed development would have a minimal impact upon the
environment…”
 
The Commission voted unanimously in favor of the Hybrid Cable project.  Current members
of the commission who voted in 2013 include Trip Barnes, Christina Brown, Josh Goldstein,
Fred Hancock, and Doug Sederholm.  There were no opposing or abstaining votes.  
 
Part of the Cable Installation conditions, and as offered by the hybrid cable applicant, the
applicant was to perform a post-construction video survey of the marine cable route 4-6 weeks
after installation to determine if any visible evidence of the cable trenching or significant
disturbance is still present.  According to the Hybrid Cable Post Construction Marine Survey
Report (Epsilon 2015) submitted to the offices of the MA Coastal Zone Management and MA
Department of Environmental Protection (DEP), concluded on page 8 that the only
disturbance to the bottom created by the cable installation was a narrow sandy furrow due to
hydroplowing and diver burial, and there was no evidence that hard/complex seafloor,
eelgrass, Special, Sensitive or Unique (SSU) species or habitats were damaged.  Vineyard
Wind proposes similar if not more post-construction monitoring of the cable to ensure that it
remains buried and to assess potential post-construction impacts. 
 
We have been down this road before and the MVC voted in favor of the cable and I encourage
the MVC to do the same again and approve this cable expeditiously. 
 
Thank you for the opportunity to comment.  
 
Best,

mailto:mike_windpower@yahoo.com
mailto:foley@mvcommission.org
mailto:morrison@mvcommission.org
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